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Our Newsletter 

The Exsurge Domine Newsletter 
continues with its second issue, full 
of news and updates on the 
Association's activities and the 
progress of work on the Monastic 
Village for the Benedictine nuns of 
Pienza. 

The website  

The Exsurge Domine website grows 
with a new section dedicated to the 
speeches of H.E. Monsignor Carlo 
Maria Viganò, our Patron, on which 
his writings, interviews and homilies 
will be constantly published. 

www.exsurgedomine.org  

How to help us 

The Exsurge Domine Association 
lives and works thanks to the 
generosity of its supporters and the 
donations we receive. If you have not 
yet had a chance to send an offering, 
or if you wish to renew it, you can do 
so in two ways: 

• online, from the website 
• by bank transfer 

We also invite you to make our 
Association known to your friends 
and acquaintances. 

Thank you for your generosity!

EXSURGE DOMINE 
- Defende Ecclesiam tuam - 

A month of spiritual training 
Mgr. Carlo Maria Viganò 

Dear Friends and Benefactors, 

at the beginning of the month dedicated to Our Lady, it is normal to 
recommend the daily recitation of the Holy Rosary, which is a most 
powerful weapon against Satan and his servants. And yet, this month 
of October sees us called to an extra spiritual commitment, due to a 
great threat hanging over the current Synod, where a conventicle of 
corrupt and heretical Prelates is pushing through the blessing of 
homosexual couples, the admission of women to Holy Orders, 
synodality in Church government, and the absolution of those who 
have no intention of sinning any more. The methods used in this 
Synod - after the experience of the previous ones - are identical to 
those adopted by communist regimes, experts in the manipulation of 
consensus. Added to this, in a disturbing crescendo, are new 
documents by Bergoglio, in which he abuses the authority granted to 
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Mass intentions 

Priests - secular and religious - can also 
be helped by asking them to celebrate 
holy Masses according to specific 
intentions. 

It is possible to ask for the celebration of 
Masses in the Tridentine rite for 
particular intentions or of funeral 
masses: 

• one Mass 
• a triduum of Masses 
• an octave of Masses 
• Gregorian Masses 

The offerings for the Holy Masses will 
be allocated by Exsurge Domine to the 
priests who, due to their loyalty to 
tradition, are persecuted by the 
Bergoglian church. 

On the official website of the 
Association there is a special section to 
indicate the name of the offerer, the 
intention of mass and all the other 
details. 

Requests for prayers 

It is also possible to send a request for 
prayers via email:  

info@exsurgedomine.org 

The priests and religious of Exsurge 
Domine will be happy to pray for you, 
for your loved ones, and for particular 
intentions that are close to you.

him to impose the new dogmas of the globalist agenda, even 
venturing into scientific matters over which he has no magisterial 
power; on the other hand, Faith and Morals are systematically 
"deconstructed", separating the enunciation of doctrine from 
pastoral practice. 

We well believe that the Holy Spirit guards the Catholic Church 
and that the Lord guides her as the Head of the Mystical Body; but 
we also know that she is today eclipsed by a sect of heretics and 
corrupts who have no intention of giving up their subversive aims: 
to demolish the Church from within, turning her into the 
handmaiden of the New World Order. This attack is the work of 
an apostate and traitorous Hierarchy, usurping the authority Our 
Lord gave His Ministers to save souls, not to damn them. I spoke 
about this recently in regard to Bergoglio’s lack of consent in 
assuming the Papacy (here) and I trust that these arguments will 
find consensus among my Brothers in the Episcopate, so that the 
subversive attack of the Santa Marta sect will finally be revealed. 

I urge you, dear Friends, to prepare yourselves for this spiritual 
combat by training in the gymnasium of Faith, first of all with the 
powerful prayer of the Rosary, and together with it by reciting 
throughout the month of October the prayer to Christ the King 
and High Priest, to implore defence and protection for the Holy 
Church in these hours of confusion and darkness. 

I would like to express my profound and heartfelt thanks for the 
generosity with which many of you support our activities, and in 
particular the project for the Monastic Village for the Benedictine 
nuns of Pienza. Beyond the (few) more conspicuous donations, I 
cannot fail to notice many small offerings that come to Exsurge 
Domine from people for whom - especially in this time of global 
economic crisis - even a simple almsgiving represents a sacrifice 
particularly pleasing in the eyes of God: to all of you, who give 
from the heart, I respond with heartfelt gratitude. I would like 
you to know that every first Friday and Saturday of  the 
month I celebrate the Holy Sacrifice according to the 
intentions of  the Friends and Benefactors of  Exsurge 
Domine. You are also remembered in the prayers by the priests, 
religious men and women whom we help through your charity.   

Count Vannicelli Casoni, President of Exsurge Domine, updates 
you in this issue of the Newsletter on the progress of the works, 
which have continued over the summer. We trust in Divine 

https://exsurgedomine.it/230930-cic-eng/
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Prayer to Christ King and High Priest 
to implore protection for the Holy Church 

L ORD JESUS CHRIST, King and High Priest of the Holy 
Church, Who ordered Saint Peter, Prince of the Apostles, 
to feed the sheep and lambs of Thy flock, giving him the 
Holy Keys to the Kingdom of Heaven: turn Thy gaze to 
the Church Militant on earth, besieged by external and 

internal enemies who plot Her destruction and seek the ruin of the 
souls Thou hast redeemed with Thy Most Precious Blood. 

We, prostrate before Thine altar, recognize Thee as our King and 
Lord, and we offer homage to Thee as the Supreme High Priest of the 
Mystical Body. 

For too long, Lord, we have disgusted Thee with our lukewarmness; 
for too long we have silently witnessed the betrayal of Thy holy Law; 
for too long we have confused the virtue of Obedience with vile 
servility. 

We remained silent when Thy doctrine was denied by infidel 
mercenaries; we tolerated Thy Holy Sacrifice being adulterated and 
tampered with; we looked away while Thou was offended and 
profaned in the Blessed Sacrament, we put human respect and the 
spirit of the world ahead of the duty to bear witness to Thy Name 
and profess the Faith that Thou hast taught us. 

How we could be surprised today that, in the face of so much tepidity, 
so many betrayals, Thy Justice rightly punishes us with the severity of 
the Father offended by his ungrateful children? 

Bank details 

Banca di Credito Cooperativo 

Bank: Banca di Credito Cooperativo di Roma 
Via Sabotino 612 – Roma   
Accountholder: Associazione Exsurge Domine  
IBAN: IT19I0832703399000000026930  
SWIFT/BIC: ICRAITRRROM 
  

Online donations 
  
Scan this QR-code with your cellphone cam:  

Text-to-give 

For our readers in the United States and 
Canada, we have activated a mobile 
donation service. 

Simply send a text message with the text 
502027 to 1-855-575-7888 and you 
will receive a reply with instructions on 
how to make an occasional or recurring 
donation. 

Registered office 

 

Associazione “Exsurge Domine” 
Via Sabotino, 2 
00195 Roma 
Tax n° IT95099120123 

A new Exsurge Domine office will 
soon be opened in the United States. 
More info at: 

www.exsurgedomine.us
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And how could we hope for Thy Mercy, when we 
have denied Thee more times than Peter, when we 
have worshipped the golden calf, just like, and even 
worse than, the Jews in the desert? 

We dare not lift our gaze towards the Throne of Thy 
Majesty, because we fear meeting the face of wrath 
and anger that our innumerable personal and social 
faults have heaped upon our heads. 

Allow us therefore, Lord Jesus Christ, Son of the 
Eternal Father, to turn to Thy Most Holy Mother, 
Our Lady and Queen: allow us to have recourse to 
Her, whom in humility Thou allowed to crush the 
head of the Serpent, so that we, confident and 
repentant, may see our prayers answered. 

As our High Priest, intercede with the Father and the 
Holy Spirit so that Thou, Most Holy and Undivided 
Trinity, may free us from the assaults of an enemy 
who is all the more ferocious the closer the inexorable 
hour of his eternal defeat approaches. 

May Mary Most Holy, Your Living Tabernacle, the 
Ark of the Covenant, vanquish Satan and his hosts. 
We place in the hands of your most August Mother, 
all the misery of our supplications, our fasting, and 
our penances; aware that She, Mediatrix of all 
Graces and Help of Christians, will be able to present 
them before Thee and ask for Thy forgiveness 
bringing about an end to these terrible days of 
subversion and apostasy. 

And, as the Immaculate Virgin was united with Thy 
Passion as Co-Redemptrix, so we implore Thee to 
unite Thyself to the Passion of the Church, Thy 
mystical Body, so that the treasures of Graces of our 
Redemption through Thy Cross may they still be 

poured out on the Holy Church, on her Ministers, on 
all the faithful and on the many souls Thou hast 
regenerated in the Font of Baptism.  

Have mercy on Thy flock, abandoned by the shepherds 
and left at the mercy of predatory wolves. 
Have mercy on the Bishops and Priests who suffer 
persecution for being faithful to Thee. 

Have mercy on the men and women religious who 
implore Thee in the silence of their cloisters. 
Have mercy on the faithful, hungry for the heavenly 
food of the Most Holy Eucharist and thirst for the pure 
water of Thy Word. 

And if the authority of the Chief Shepherd, whom 
Thou established on earth as Thy Vicar, is today 
usurped to disperse the flock and become an accomplice 
to the workers of iniquity, deign to open the eyes of those 
who refuse to see the massacre of innocents that is 
taking place, the ruin of so many souls destined for the 
glory of Heaven, the scandalization of the little ones. 

Touch the hearts of the Pastors who gather in the Synod: 
give them the courage to defend strenuously, even to the 
point of sacrificing their lives, that immutable treasure 
of Faith and Morals that the Apostles transmitted to us 
intact. 

Send Thy Spirit, the Consoler, to enlighten misguided 
minds. Inflame sterile and rebellious hearts with the 
fire of Thy Charity. Awaken in Thy Ministers 
apostolic zeal for the salvation of souls, for the honor of 
the Holy Church, and for Thy Glory. Restore virile 
pride to the Consecrated, so that they may have Thee as 
a model of purity and sanctity and let them avoid the 
corruption of vices and the plague of impurity. 

Inspire those in authority with feelings of true 
repentance and resolutions of sincere reparation for the 
scandals that humiliate Thy Bride and disgust souls, 
so that the Calvary that the Church will have to climb, 
following Thine example, in order to merit eternal 
glory, may find us and our Pastors worthy of fighting 
the spiritual battle that awaits us under Thy holy 
insignia and under the protective mantle of Thy Most 
August Mother. 

And so may it be.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JBeQwUcum5s
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Letter from the President 

Summer didn’t stop us 

Dear Friends and Benefactors of 
Exsurge Domine, may my cordial 
greetings in the Lord reach you 
all! I turn to you, for the second 

time, to inform you about the progress of the 
renovation work on the premises where the 
new monastery of the Nuns of Pienza will be 
built, since the work did not stop even in the 
month of August, to meet the deadlines. 

You will be pleased to know that demolition 
work, cleaning, clearing, collection and disposal 
of debris has continued, both in the building 
where the common area will be built, and in 
the one where the living area will be built, and 
finally in the guest quarters. 

In the building where the common area will be 
built, masonry work has begun for the new 
division of the interior spaces, and work has 
begun on the re-roofing, which was in a 

precarious situation, as well as the new floors 
and walls. 

Numerous excavations were then carried out 
to allow for the refurbishment, and the 
necessary connections between the various 
buildings, of the water and electrical systems, 
which will allow all the buildings concerned 
to enjoy new, up-to-date systems. All this was 
possible thanks to the generosity of each one 
of you, who accepted my invitation to 
participate in the realisation of our first major 
project. May the Lord reward you as you 
deserve! 

Obviously, to those who wish to know in 
more detail the expenses incurred, I will send 
an appropriate report. However, there is still 
much to be done: completing the masonry 
work, the floors and the roof in the building 
where the communal area will be built, as well 
as in the residential area and the guest 
quarters, and the completion of all the 
installations still require the commitment of 
each of you to be realised.  

For this reason, I do not hesitate to ask you to 
renew your liberal offerings, because soon the 
new “state of progress” will arrive, and with it 
the invoices from the company to be 
honoured. I count on all of you so that the 
work may continue and the suffering of the 
poor nuns may cease, and that they may soon 
begin their new life in their new monastery. 

	 	  
	 In Domino, 

Giuseppe Vannicelli Casoni 
President
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